 Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes

Wednesday December 8 2010
3:00 pm, Dean’s Conference Room, E-203
Present: Dean D. Hayhurst,  Drs. E. Beighley, M. Mehrabadi, A. Plotkin & L. Tummala, Mr. L. Hinkle, Ms. C. McClain
Dean Hayhurst called the meeting to order at 3:02 pm.  
1. Approval of Minutes from the November 3, 2010 meeting and the November 17, 2010 meeting:  Minutes from the November 3, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved as submitted, and minutes from the November 17, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved with correction (moved by Mr. Hinkle and seconded by Dr. Tummala).  
2. Faculty Meeting Thursday, December 9:  The committee discussed items of importance to be included in discussions at the Faculty Meeting tomorrow.  
3. Excellence Fee Update:   Dean Hayhurst and Dean Naughton met with AESC during the week of Nov. 29 to discuss the Excellence Fee. The meeting was well-attended and the discussion was positive.  Engineering students seem especially interested in supporting additional supplies and technical assistance for student projects.  If the fee is approved, a committee of students – the AESC President and one representative from each program—will be established to work with the college to allocate the new resources.  On Fri. Dec. 3 a university-wide survey was sent to students to gauge reaction to the Excellence Fee.  Our student leaders communicated with engineering students and recommended that they respond positively to the survey.  The committee discussed the process to approve the fee and possible uses of the funds.
4. Chevron Support of PLTW:  Chevron has chosen charities with an educational focus to receive a significant portion of funds raised at its World Tour of Golf Tournament which took place last week.  It is expected that over $.5 mil will be given to four charities.  Project Lead the Way is one of the lead charities, and received significant press coverage at the event.  Dean Hayhurst, and Drs. Westermo and Crum attended the Tournament last week at the invitation of Chevron, and met with key Chevron executives.

5. Holiday Cards:  The Dean’s Office is sending Holiday cards; the Dean distributed a list of last year’s recipients and asked the Chairs to provide corrections and updates.

6. Orientation for Spring Admits –  L. Hinkle:  Mr. Hinkle reported on the revamped spring admission process.  Orientation sessions have been held for freshman and transfer students; additional orientation dates are scheduled in early January.  Because the university has not completed the screening/admission process, it is not known how much the new admits will impact spring course loads.   Preliminary indications are that a significant number of new students are coming to Engineering.  There was discussion about qualifications of new students, impaction and policies to manage students who are not doing well.

7. ADC Updates:   The Excellence Fee was discussed at ADC; this information has already been shared with this committee.   
8. Roundtable:
· Dr. Beighley – provided an update on faculty searches in Civil, Construction and Environmental Engineering.  Strong pools have been established and several on-campus interviews conducted.
· Ms. McClain – reminded the group that representative from the Entrepreneurial Management Center will attend the meeting on Dec. 15.
· Ms. McClain – encouraged the chairs to keep staff informed of achievements and current events in the College. 
· Dr. Tummala – invited the group to Senior Design Day on Fri. Dec. 10.  Several industry partners will attend.
· Dr. Tummala – provided an update on the faculty search in Electrical and Computer Engineering.  The ad in IEEE just came out today.
· Dean Hayhurst – reviewed progress made by Dr. Tummala on the PSG, India program.  It is hoped that, once established, it will serve as a template for programs in other departments.
Mr. Hinkle moved, Dr. Beighley seconded and the committee unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 4:08 pm.

Submitted by Cindi McClain, December 15, 2010.
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